


 

 

The revised conditions have been designed to increase protections for consumers living in 

embedded networks, as well as make exempt sellers’ obligations clearer.  

Relevantly, the additional conditions included in the variation are as follows and are 

contained in Schedule 1 to this letter: 

• Condition 24 – Hardship Policy: this new condition requires Levande to have a hardship 
policy. The condition is designed to ensure residential customers in embedded networks 
who experience payment difficulties due to hardship can have access to adequate support 
to better manage their energy bills.  
 

• Condition 2 – Information Provision: this new information provision condition requires 
Levande to provide its customers with an AER factsheet. This factsheet sets out for these 
customers the process, and the difficulties they may face, if they want to purchase energy 
directly from a retailer.  

The AER may amend the conditions of any exemptions it has granted. Under the Retail Rules, 
amending a condition is taken to be changing the exemption itself and there is a process that 
we must follow. This process includes publishing and consulting on the proposed variation(s) 
for a minimum of 20 business days, considering any submissions made, and making (and 
publishing) a formal decision. We can confirm that no submissions were received during the 
public consultation period.1  

We will publish the variation on the AER’s website within the next 10 business days. 
Please advise us by 16 May 2023 if you have any concerns regarding the variation. 

If you have any queries, please contact Mila Sudarsono, Director – Compliance and 

Enforcement Branch on (03) 9658 6485. 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
 
 
Rowena Park 
General Manager 
Compliance and Enforcement 
 
Sent by email on: 18.04.2023 

 

1 6 September 2022 to 25 January 2023 




























